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Attendance Award  
This week’s attendance is misleading with around half the school off 
this week for Eid. For those of you celebrating we hope you enjyed 
time with family and friends. The class coming out on top this week 
was year 1 with year 6 just behind them. Overall for the academic 
year at the moment, year’s 4 and 6 are top with 95.1% while there 
isn’t much between Years 1, 2, 3 and 5—less than 0.5% - all round 
92.5%. We are at 93% for the year and hope over the next few 
weeks to continue to creep up. Our target is always 96%. The re-
search evidence that shows the impact on achievement occurs 
when children dip below this level. Let’s keep improving! 

Punctuality Award 
Overall lates have come down this week with 
nearly all classes low. Year 6 (actually only 4 
children) need to improve significantly. Well 
done to Reception, Year 1 and Year 3 with only 4 
lates each—they take joint top prize.  
Our thanks go to the majority of you who are always here on 
time—come rain or shine—and ensure your children are ready to 
learn and that they don’t arrive late and disturb others’ learning. 
Being punctual is a life skill that children need to learn early and we 
rely on you to support them to learn it. Thank you.   

Fun Run Sponsorship… 
Please see the information sent home about children collecting spon-
sorship for the fun run they will be completing as part of wellbeing 
week  next week. We are raising money for Great Ormond Street and 
to refurbish the quiet area of the junior playground into a sensory gar-

Toys & Cards 
Please remind your children not to bring in toys or trading cards to 
school please.  
Thank you.  

Message from the head: 
It has been another busy week this week with our special S.T.E.A.M. focus. The children 
were really excited by the focus on built environment and thinking about their perfect 
school (if only we could have slides to get from class to class and a swimming pool to relax 
in on those hot days!) and meeting architects and scientists through the week.  
Next week we have our annual wellbeing week with a number of activities planned. Please 
refer to the letter Becca sent out earlier in the week for all the details.  
We are also hopeful the junior playground will be able to be used from next week again. As 
you will see the new equipment is in place and we have gained a lot more open space too 
for the children to play and run around in. Next steps are to replant the quiet area (school 
council project) and eventually we hope to add to the equipment by installing more but 
that will be a longer term plan requiring more fundraising.  
We also hope the new building at the bottom of the playground will be finished soon too, 
further enhancing the space we have available for the children.  
We are getting close to the summer fair, a vital date in the Fleet calendar in terms of fund 
raising by the PTA. They financial contributions really do make a difference to the children 
and what we can offer them so I hope you will all rally round in the next couple of weeks 
to support the PTA with this. Have a lovely weekend. See you next week.  

Appropriate Clothing/Footwear 
The weather has been very hot 
lately and many children are coming 
in unprepared. All children should 
bring in a water bottle and sun hat 
and have sun cream on. In terms of 
footwear, please ensure that the 
children are not wearing flip flop/
crocs/single strapped sandals that can easily come off or restrict climb-
ing/running. As the children are very active at playtimes and during PE 
lessons etc. wearing these type of shoes can and has lead to accidents. 
In this hot weather we have very little natural shade in the school so 
sun hats are especially important. Thank you.  

Strike Action & 
Sports Day 
Due to the ongoing strike 
action by the NEU we will be 
closed to all children on 
Wednesday 5th and Friday 
7th July. We apologise for any inconvenience 
this causes you. 
As a result we have moved Sports Day, which 
was originally planned for one of these dates, to 
MONDAY 3RD JULY. This will be on Hampstead 
Heath, on the large grass area, behind the lido. 
We have also moved the Reception Class As-
sembly to the following Friday 14th. 10am for 
the Class Assembly and their class tea to after 
school on Thursday 13th.  

Summer Fair Message from the PTA 
Dear parents, 
Thank you to all parents who came 
along and contributed to the Summer 
Fair Planning meeting this morning. 
We are delighted to announce that 
there will be a magic shows and KS2 
children will designing their own stalls 
for families to enjoy this year. We 
look forward to seeing you there on:   

Saturday 15th July, 12-3pm. 

Lunch Menu: 12th—16th June  

Please remember to let 
the office know if you 

want your child to 
change to or from 

school lunches so you 
are charged correctly 

Available Daily 
Freshly Cooked Jacket 

Potato 
Freshly Baked Bread 

Tuesday 
Meat/Halal:  

Chicken  Tagine 
Vegetarian:  

Lentil & Sweet Potato 
Curry 

Rice or Cous Cous 
Peas & Cauliflower  

Oaty Peach Crumble 
with Custard  

Wednesday  
 
 

NEU STRIKE 
SCHOOL CLOSED 

Thursday  
Meat/Halal: 
Beef Hot Pot  
Vegetarian:  

Five Bean Chilli 
Rice 

Sweetcorn & Broccoli 
Orange & Lemon Short-

bread 

Meat Free Monday 
Vegetarian:  

Pizza 
Crunchy Topped Vege-

table Bake  
Wedges or Potatoes   

Sweetcorn & Coleslaw 
Yoghurt & Fresh Fruit  

Friday  

 
NEU STRIKE 

SCHOOL 
CLOSED 
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We

Week 

Week 

Well done to these children who 
have been chosen by their class 
teachers to be the ‘Star of the 
Week’ - Well done to all these 

children, and to all the rest who 
might not have been picked this 

week but could have been. 

Week 

Week 

Week 

We

We

We

We

We

We

Week 

Week 

Year 1 
 For lovely work in writing this week.  You did a wonderful job of your 
'guess who' writing and your mini-beast poem.  Lovely to see you say-
ing words slowly and recording the sounds you could hear.  Well done 
and keep it up.  

Reception 
For all the effort you have been putting into your letter writing. 
We have been so impressed with how carefully you are forming 
each letter and we enjoy reading your writing. Well done! 

Year 2 
You have had a brilliant week! We loved 
your dream school model and drawing 
and your fantastic maths. Well done! 

Year 3 
For always showing kindness and consideration 
to your peers. You always help your friends when 
they are down and show them empathy. Kind-
ness is such an important quality! Keep being 
brilliant!  

Year 4 
For the effort and perseverance you put 
into building your structure out of card. 
Well done for problem solving when it 
didn't go exactly to plan and finding a solu-
tion! 

Year 5 
For you wonderful efforts recently. You have revised carefully for 
our end of year quizzes and done a fantastic job! You approach all 
tasks with a bright and enthusiastic attitude and it's always a pleas-
ure being in class with you! Thanks for all you bring to Year 5! 

Year 6 
For your effort and engagement this week. You've been noticed by 
several adults for how hard you've been working during our swim-
ming sessions. And, we were impressed by how super careful you 
were during our gardening session. Keep it up! 

Week 

Week 
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Well done to all these children who 

have passed their Fleet Facts test this 
week! 

Year 3: Thaddeus, Ayman  

Year 5: Yara, Evangeline, Alea, Rayan, Alfie, 
Rayn, Yonis, Natasha, Ranya, Muhib, Gabi, 
Arin, Abid, Conor, Hana  

Well done to these children who earned the most coins 
in their class on Times Tables Rock Stars this week! 

Year 2: Albie—196 coins! 

Year 3: Mason—1,400 coins! 

Year 4: Okpe—20,843 coins! 

Year 5: Ena—8,640 coins! 

Year 6: Aadam—1,240 coins! 
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Please bear in mind that occasionally trips may be arranged or cancelled last minute. This can happen for any number of reasons and we try, where 
possible, to give as much notice as we can. We need adult volunteers to support on these trips so please do look out for notices on class windows or 
sent out via parenthub closer to the date of a trip and contact the office if you are able to accompany. Thank you.  

YEAR 3  

4th July Camden Music Festival  

RECEPTION  

13th July—
changed 

Class Tea 

14th July—
changed 

Class Assembly @10am 

10th July Hampstead Heath 

YEAR 2  

13th July Central London Mosque 

14th July To the Beach 

YEAR 1  

4th July London Zoo 

13th July Central London Mosque 

18th July Hampstead Heath 

NURSERY  

6th July  Hampstead Heath  

YEAR 4  

6th July Trumpet & Trombone perfor-
mance on Hampstead Heath 
Bandstand—t.b.c.  

13th July Central London Mosque 

YEAR 6  

4th July  Talacre—Basketball 

20th July Leavers Assembly @ 2pm 

20th July BBQ & Gower Exhibition 

YEAR 5  

6th July Trumpet & Trombone perfor-
mance on Hampstead Heath 
Bandstand—t.b.c. 

12th July  Hampstead Heath 

See the tables here (below) for events specific to individual classes. If you have any ques-
tions about these trips, visits or events please speak to the class teacher of contact the 
office.  

WHOLE SCHOOL EVENTS 

3rd-7th July Wellbeing Week 

3rd July—note 
change here 

Sports Day on the Heath—changed due to strike action and school be-
ing closed. 

6th July Citizens Advice Bureau Camden—bookable sessions—see Lisa in the 
office for availability 

6th July Local Councillor surgery—drop in to meet Marcus Boyland (see page  6 
for more details) 

11th July Class Swaps—children spend afternoon with next year’s teacher 

5th July Strike day—School closed 

7th July Strike day—School closed 

12th July Teacher drop in sessions after school —any questions about reports or 
to say hello to next year’s teacher 

15th July Summer Fair 

19th July Citizens Advice Bureau Camden—bookable sessions—see Lisa in the 
office for availability 

21st July Last Day of School—finish @ 2pm 
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The theme this year is ‘A Wonderful World’ and is all about the natu-
ral world and protecting it. Art can be inspired by nature, animals, 
plants, insects, birds, ocean life, habitats, protecting the environment 
or environmentalists—see some of the examples at the bottom of 
this page.  
 

Children can use any art medium in their entries as long as it is A4 in 
size and they can enter as many times in a term as they want. It is 
important that they put their name and class on the reverse side of the picture in pencil (don’t write in pen 
and not on the front). They should also include a ‘fun fact’ about their subject written on the back too which 
will be included in the final calendar if their image is selected.  
 

Prizes will be awarded termly, with a selection of entries chosen to go 
in the calendar for 2024. Entries should be handed in to the school 
office. We have some very talented artists at Fleet and we can’t wait 
to see the fantastic pieces the children come up with.  Good luck! 
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Nursery - Let's Grow! 
Reception - When I grow up 
Year 1 - Spring Into Summer 
Year 2 - From Sea to Shore 
Year 3 - Fantastical Forests 
Year 4 - Under the Canopy 
Year 5 - Waterway Wonder 

Year 6—Wild and Wonderful 
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On Wednesday School Council went to the Wellbeing Champions event at the Zoo. This is the first year that school council have been trained as Wellbe-
ing Champions and during the event they shared their achievements over the year with other Camden schools and the Mayor of Camden. Well done 
School Council!  
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This week our Garden Guardians were year 6. They have planted out some more items with lettuce for a quick harvest and longer term 
swede being planted for an autumn/winter harvest. They also made sure the beds are free of weeds and well watered. The beds contin-
ue to look good—here’s hoping the tasty lettuce seedlings survive the attentions of the local wildlife! Thanks to Year 6 and all the chil-
dren who have tended the garden so well this term so far.   
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This week has been STEAM week. STEAM stands for Science—Technology—Engineering—Arts—Maths and recognises the fact that in 
many modern jobs the arts and science are interlinked. The days of science/maths/engineering being somehow separate from the arts 
and creative thinking are gone in the modern world of work. We’ve had a number of exciting events and projects including a trip to 
Google, visits from two architecture firms including workshops and assemblies, scientists from the Crick coming in to school to work with 
classes and a class going to the Crick institute to work in the amazing labs there. Through the week the children have been focussing on 
the built environment and especially thinking about schools and what their dream school would have (slides and zip wires for getting 
around as well as swimming pools were popular ideas!). All in all a great week—huge thank you to Rachel for organising the special week. 
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